
 

  
 

 
Dear Neighbor: 
 
3rd Track Constructors (3TC) is making significant progress on the LIRR Expansion 
Project from Floral Park to Hicksville. Here in the Village of New Hyde Park, work on the 
LIRR G14 Substation is progressing. The G14 Substation is one of several substations 
along the Main Line being replaced or modified with new modern equipment. 
 
The prefabricated substation building and its corresponding transformers were 
successfully delivered to the site in April. Following this operation, there are several 
activities that need to take place in order to get the substation up and running. We want 
to give you as much information as possible as to what kind of activity to expect in the 
area.  
 
1. On Tuesday, May 18 and Wednesday, May 19, crews will be setting electrical 

equipment at the substation  
• A crane will be staged on 3rd Avenue, between South 9th Street and South 8th Street 

to facilitate the installation of the equipment  
• Access to this portion of 3rd Avenue will be restricted between the hours of 7:00am 

and 4:00pm 
 
2. On Monday, June 14, crews from EJ Electric will erect two steel utility poles within the 

footprint of the G14 Substation 
• A crane will be staged on 3rd Avenue, between South 9th Street and South 8th Street 

to facilitate the installation of the equipment  
• Access to this portion of 3rd Avenue will be restricted between the hours of 7:00am 

and 4:00pm 
 
Following the installation of electrical equipment and utility poles, crews from 3TC and EJ 
Electric will continue working in the area performing the necessary electrical work 
through the summer. As a result, additional road closures along 3rd Avenue may be 
necessary to facilitate operations at the substation.  
 
Site acceptance testing and commissioning will take place until Fall 2021.  
 
We recognize that these activities may be disruptive to you and your neighbors. The goal 
is to complete the work in as short a time frame as possible while maintaining safe and 
reliable operations. As always, please visit our website at www.LIRRExpansion.com for 
more information about the project. If you have an immediate question about the work in 
your community, please email us at communityoutreach@LIRRExpansion.com or call the 
project’s 24-hour Hotline at 516.203.4955.  

about:blank
about:blank


 

  
 

 
We would like to make sure that we are reaching you in the most convenient manner 
possible. If you would prefer to receive these notices by other means (email, text, phone 
call etc.), please contact your community ambassador Judy White at 516.203.4955.  
 
Respectfully, 
Your New Hyde Park Community Ambassador 
 

 

 


